

## TERRA LAWSON-REMER

SUPERVISOR, THIRD DISTRICT San Diego County Board of Supervisors

June 11, 2022

Joan Jones San Diego Regional Fire Foundation 2508 Historic Decatur Rd Suite 200 San Diego CA 92106

Dear Joan,

As the San Diego County Supervisor for District 3, I am reaching out to thank you for your service to our community and your leadership in San Diego Regional Fire Foundation. Your work is critical to our region, and I know it takes a village. Thank you for stepping forward to give back.

I am proud that the County of San Diego Board of Supervisors approved \$30000 in Fiscal Year 2021-2022 to support the vital work of San Diego Regional Fire Foundation.

It is by partnering with community-led efforts like yours that we can make a genuine, transformative impact in tackling homelessness and housing affordability, supporting our youth, protecting our coastlines and natural habitats and environment, supporting arts and culture, developing our local workforce and economy, expanding access to mental and behavioral health services, helping small businesses and workers to flourish, building community and improving services for everyone, and so much more. Your work is making an important difference.

As a third-generation San Diegan, I am honored to serve our community. In the coming months we will hold Neighborhood Meet & Greets all across District 3, so it would be great to see you there. Feel free to reach-out if there is ever anything my office can do to support your work. You can contact my team at 619-531-5533 or email me at <a href="terra.lawson-remer@sdcounty.ca.gov">terra.lawson-remer@sdcounty.ca.gov</a>.

In service,

Terra Lawson-Remer County Supervisor, District 3